
 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 

Newsletter No.6 

Autumn Term. 19th October 2022  

01409 211228 

 

Dear Parents, 

 
We have almost reached the end of a very busy half term; in 
which we have been so pleased to have offered children such a 
variety of enriching experiences. The children have thoroughly 
enjoyed and benefited from these. Some recent opportunities 
include taking part in the Torrington Cross Country event last 
Friday. It was a very competitive competition and the children 
were a real credit. All children completed the challenging 
course with over 100 entrants taking part! All runners were 
very resilient on the day. 

 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday, Pre-school and Reception children went to the Tiny Travels Black History Month Activity at Halwill Parish Hall. It 
was a lovely experience for the children as well as for the parents who joined. There were lots of original artefacts to help the 
children learn about the vibrant and diverse cultures of the African continent.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



Exeter Cathedral Outreach Chorister Programme for Year 3, 4 , 5 & 6 
 
Year 3 and 4 parents, the invitation from Exeter Cathedral has been extended to include all of Class 2.  All Year 3 and 4 children have 
already been learning the songs so I really hope you will be able to bring them to the Cathedral on Saturday 12th November. Apologies 
for the late invitation and any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
Here are the arrangements for the Exeter Cathedral “Chorister Outreach Programme”. 
 
This begins with three visits to the school from Andrew Downton, Singing Development Leader. Two have already happened and the 
final is on Tuesday 8th November. 
 
The concert performance will take place at Exeter Cathedral on the afternoon of Saturday 12th November 2022. Parents will need to 
take children to and from the concert and are warmly invited to watch the concert. 
Timings for the day are: 
 
1.30-2.00pm:  Arrive to allocated space (Please ensure that children have had lunch and been to the toilet before they arrive) 
 
2.15pm:  Rehearsals begin with opportunities to rehearse schools’ individual items as well as massed songs. 
 
4.00pm:  Short break (Children may wish to bring some refreshments) 
 
4.25pm: All performers into “offstage” position 
 
4.30pm: Concert 
 
5.20pm-5.40pm:  Concert finishes and schools leave 
 
Nearer the time, we will send a link to a Google form for you to confirm if your child is participating. Children will need to wear full-
school uniform. 

 
Harvest Festival Thursday 20th October, 9:15 am 

 
It has been ‘Apple Day’ today! Thank you to those who contributed apples. The children 
will tell you all about what they have done and learned in our Harvest Festival tomorrow. 
We will be collecting non-perishable foods and toiletries for the Holsworthy Food Bank.  
 
 

PTFA Light Party 20th October 5:00 pm 
 
The PTFA will be organising a Light Party for the children. Please see the attached poster for further details. We will ask that every 
child is accompanied by a parent/carer. 
 
PTFA Ashwater Big Breakfast 29th October 9.30-11.30am 
 
Please see the poster for more details. 
 
PTFA Halloween Trail 31st October 
 
  Please see the poster for more details. 
 
Parent - Teacher Consultation Wednesday 16thth November 1:30 – 5:45 pm 
 
This is an opportunity to meet your child's teacher and discuss their academic and pastoral development and needs. These will be live 
meetings but if any parent would prefer a virtual meeting, this will also be offered. 
Nearer the time, you will be able to book your 10 minute slot, via the office. 

 
Christmas Dates 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

3rd Christmas Extravaganza 

8th Ashwater Christmas Production 2.30pm and 

5.30pm 

14th Christmas Lunch  

15th Ashwater Church Service 2pm 



Consultation on Extending the Age Range of the School 
 

I am delighted to tell you that the consultation on extending the age range of Ashwater School from 4 – 11 to 2 – 11 is in progress. This means, if 

successful, our Pre-School will formally become part of the school, anticipated by January 2023. There will be no difference to how we run and 

operate as we are already a Foundation Stage Unit, a requirement in extending the age range. In fact, we had a visit last week from Liz Carroll, 

an Early Years Consultant from County. She hasn’t been to Ashwater since the Pre-school was running in the hall. She was incredibly impressed 

with the current provision. 

If we are successful in the consultation, it will secure the future of Ashwater School. I am so pleased to be at this point as when I started in Sep-

tember 2018, there were significant question marks over the future of the Pre-School. Now, County have approved us going to consultation – a 

situation we could not imagine a few years ago. I thank all our parents, past and present, PTFA, staff and governors for your rallying support. 

Now all we need is support in the consultation. Please find full details here: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/

Consultation-Leaflet-Ashwater-Sep-22.pdf 

Holiday Requests 
 
Please see the following message which we have been asked to share with you by Devon County Council: 
 
We believe that in order for a pupil to fully benefit from their education, good attendance is crucial.  

As of September 2013, an amendment to the Education (Pupil Registration)(England) Regulations 2006 came in to force and greater clarity was 

introduced to the issue of schools authorising absence requests. These changes reinforced the Government’s view that every minute of every 

school day is vital and that pupils should only be granted authorised absences by the school in ‘exceptional circumstances’. 

A family holiday is not normally considered by the Government to be an ‘exceptional circumstance’ and therefore will not be authorised by the 

school.   

Should you choose to take your child out of school without the authorisation of the school, then Parental Responsibility Measures could be insti-

gated. This could mean receiving any of the following; 

• A Penalty Notice 

• A summons to the Magistrate Court which could result in a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a term of imprisonment for up to 3 months.  

Schools are required to notify the Local Authority if a pupil has a number of unauthorised absences.  Unauthorised absences can be acquired 

when;  

1) Leave has been requested, but the circumstances are such that the school is unable to authorise the leave   and it is taken anyway. 

2) Leave is not requested and/or the school has grounds to believe that the child has been taken out of school for an avoidable reason 

(example – a family holiday). Only the Head teacher can authorise an absence. This year there have been occasions when schools have 

been notified that the pupil is sick, but the school later discovers and reasonably believes that the reason given for the absence is not 

genuine.  

3) A child continually arrives late after the registration period has closed.   

Schools need to notify the Local Authority in all of the circumstances listed above.  

Should a Penalty Notice be issued as a result of unauthorised absence then one notice will be issued to each parent/carer for each child involved.  

Currently, each Penalty Notice is for £120, which is reduced to £60 if paid within the first 21 days. If a Penalty Notice goes unpaid after 28 days, 

then court proceedings will be initiated.  

We understand the disappointment that the refusal of a leave request may cause, but as you can appreciate this policy represents the school’s 

responsibility and commitment towards providing your child’s education and supporting their future life opportunities.  

Wild Tribe 
 
Class 2 will have Wild Tribe on Friday mornings after half-term. They will require waterproofs to wear over school clothes and wellington boots. 
If they don’t have waterproofs then some other long clothing to cover arms and legs (not jeans) should be sent in. Long hair should be tied up. 
 
Clubs  
 
A link will go out later this week with information regarding After School Clubs next term. 
 

 
A reminder that the first day back after half term for the children is Wednesday 2nd November. 

 
 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Consultation-Leaflet-Ashwater-Sep-22.pdf
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/Consultation-Leaflet-Ashwater-Sep-22.pdf


 

Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team 

 
Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Attendance Officer:  
Mrs R Alford         Miss S Revers 
           Safeguarding Governor: 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Mrs G Marshall             
Miss H Frayn 
Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 
 
 

Safeguarding 

Keeping Safe at Halloween 

 Switch to Battery Powered Tea Lights  

 Remember the fire risks of fancy dress 

 Be seen whilst walking around 

 

For more information, please click here: https://www.dsfire.gov.uk/news/safety-during-halloween 

Mrs R. Alford 

Executive Headteacher 

Scomis Online Safety Newsletter 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.dsfire.gov.uk/news/safety-during-halloween


Dates for your diary:  

 

October 

20th    Harvest Assembly 9-9.30am 

20th    Ashwater Light Party (children must be accompanied by and adult)  5-7pm 

24th    October half term begins 

29th    Ashwater Big Breakfast 9-11am (note the change of date) 

31st    PTFA Halloween Trail—see poster 

31st-1st Nov  Inset days 

November 

2nd    Pupils return to school 

8th    Exeter Cathedral Outreach  

12th    Y3/4/5/6 Exeter Cathedral Music Concert 

14th    November Deadline for Home Learning Projects to be submitted  

16th    Parent Consultations 1.30-5.45pm 

23rd    Tempest Individual and Family photos 

25th    November Display of Home Learning Projects for Parents / Carers to view  

    9:10 am  

30th    Ashwater Craft Party and Light Switch on 3.30-5.30pm 

December 

3rd    Christmas Extravaganza  

8th     Ashwater Christmas Production 2.30pm and 5.30pm 

14th    Christmas Lunch  

15th    Ashwater Church Service 2pm 

January 

26th    Bag2School 

 


















